
, General Meeting - United Methodist \ibmen - Duke Memorial Church - May 7, 1990 

The general meeting of United Methodist \obmen was called to order at 11 :00 a.m. on 
May 7, 1990 in the Bradshaw Room. President AnnMarie Langford was in the chair. 
Our special guest today was Lynda Carson who is getting married on May 19. On 
behalf of United Methodist rbm'3n, Betty Craig pnsented her with a set of cookware, 
serving pieces and a compilation of recipes, provided by individual members. Rev. 
Eric Carson was also present for this event. 

Rev. Larry Brasher presented an interesting, informative and provocative program 
on "Planning Your OwnFuneral". He gave us an opportunity for questions and comments 
following his presentation. Helen Upchurch gave us the names of four members who 
have been members for fifty years or more, namely, Mrs. Estelle Flowers Spears, 
Miss Louise Jones (who expired recently), Mrs. Lottie Riley Lawrence who is 101 
years old, and Mrs. Edna Whitaker. 

Betty Craig asked for volunteer help with refreshments for the coffee hour which 
immediately follows the Sunday morning worship service. This function was started 
recently. To date, Jane Bilski and Betty have taken care of this event, including 
refreshments. Circles and/or individuals were asked to assist. 

Minutes of the April meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Doris Bridges gave 
the report for the mol'llth of April. 

Juanita Stott was unable to attend the Womens Conference in Kansas City due to lack 
of space. Hilda Coble moved that we apply the amount of $1 00 alloted to Juanita to 
the Alaska trip which the young people are planning. This was voted in the affinnative. 
Members and guests are invited to attend a study course on the Phillipines which will 
be conducted by Rev. Mark Wethington at MRHon May 1 6, JO. 

Ellen Sewell reported that she has become active in MADDsince the death of Rev. Ed 
Smith and encouraged others to do likewise. 

Rev. Carson announced that a memorial service will be held in Cary on May 1 9 for 
Miss Louise Jones and also for her brother, Edward Jones, who died recently. 

Carolyn Shipp commented on the condition of th3 parlor and its furnishings. We were 
advised that this has already been made known to the proper parties. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m. Approximately 45 were present. A delightful 
luncheon was served by Circle 8. 

~~ 
Beulah Latta, Secretary 
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